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Mr. Reed responded that there are two that are on the facility facing the splash pad and 
will be in the center of the building, one being ADA accessible.  
 
Commissioner Cochran asked what is the fire protection of the building? 
 
Mr. Reed responded that the building is all concreate and does not rust, deteriorate and 
is fire proof.  
 
Commissioner Adam raised concerns about the moving parts of the park, especially the 
relocation of the stage and bathroom being added. Patrons who are sitting near the 
patio of the Silver King now cannot view the stage.  
 
Mr. Reed responded that the conceptual plan/vision went to bid, and was well over the 
Town’s budget. Some of the elements changed due to budget concerns and constraints. 
The stage moved at the suggestion of project team as they reviewed the site and had 
concerns of line of sight with sunsets and attendees.  

Commissioner Reid commented on the concept of the fence. Most of the members did 
not like the idea of a fence around the park. It was meant to be an open area and has 
deplored the idea of open access to public park space. The park was meant to be an 
open area and it no longer is an open area.  
 
Commissioner Adam shared concerns about losing historic value with the new restroom 
facility and fence around the property without discussion. She is concerned about the 
fence going to wrought iron instead of adobe.  
 
Discussion on the placement of the trash and restroom facilities as tourist exit 
McFarland State Park and Ruggles Street and the fence.  
 
Mr. Reed responded that the trash facilities are never ideal, but due to the Silver King 
having active business and potentially a restaurant, the need for these facilities along 
with the park are needed and that this was the best spot for such uses due to the layout 
and flexibility of uses.  
 
On motion of Commissioner Smith, seconded by Commissioner Cochran, and carried to 
approve the proposed Padilla Park public restroom facilities located at the southeast 
corner of Main Street and Ruggles Street Florence, Arizona 85132.  
 
 

CASE PZC-11-14-ZC (DOWNTOWN COMMERCIAL ZONE CHANGE) 

PRESENTATION/DISCUSSION of a Zone Change request by the Town of Florence to 
change existing zoning on multiple properties from Neighborhood Office (NO) to 
Downtown Commercial (DC) in an area generally bound by Ruggles Street to the north, 








